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LENT BEGINS! 

 Ash Wednesday is just around the corner – March 2 
 The Ash Wednesday Liturgy of Holy Communion is at 8:00 p.m. Ashes will be offered only at this 
service. Individual cups of ashes may be self-imposed continuously with a pastoral blessing. 
 
Lenten Vespers is held every Wednesday after until Holy Week, beginning March 9, 7:30 – 8:05 p.m. 
 
 
 
                                      
 
 
 
 
EVENING PRAYER IN LENT –  
Evening Prayer/Vespers begins Wednesday, March 9th from 7:30- 8:05 p.m. and all the Wednesdays in 
Lent. Come for the quiet meditation and simple liturgy, for the candles shining in darkness, and for the 
simple presence of Christ in our life together.  
  
. 

 
The Adult Education class (now 20 participants) is enjoying learning more about the Book of Psalms, the 
original “hymnal” of Jesus and his times. The class meets on Zoom on Sundays 12 noon – 12:45 p.m., 
preceded by individual viewing of an informative video instruction by the author and scholar of The Epic 
of Eden: Psalms. Pastor Damrow facilitates the discussion.  
 
Upcoming classes: 
 February 27  Interpreting the Psalms: Sacred Space   
 March 6  interpreting the Psalms: Theocracy 
 March 13  The Power of Poetry 
 March 20  “Lord, Like a Shepherd Leads Us” 
 March 27  The Anatomy of Lament 
 April 3   Jesus & the Psalms 
 
For further information, contact Pastor Bill. 
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ASH WEDNESDAY SERVICE 
 

ADULT EDUCATION CLASS ENJOYS 
REDICOVERY OF THE PSALMS 

 



 

As we prepare for our 40-day Lenten journey, we gather for a last feast of fats and sweets at our Shrove 
Tuesday Pancake Supper on Tuesday, March 1, the night before Ash Wednesday. Food is on at 7 p.m. 
 
 
 

St. Luke’s Lutheran Church   
95 Eastchester Road, New Rochelle 

 

 
 
 

ALL ARE INVITED! 
 
Celebrate Shrove Tuesday, or Mardi Gras (French for Fat Tuesday), on the day before Ash 
Wednesday.  “Shrove” of Shrove Tuesday is an old English way of saying Confession and Absolution.  
This is the most important feature of the Holiday.  We confess our sins on Shrove Tuesday as a way of 
getting ready for Lent.  Another way we celebrate is to prepare for the Lenten fast.  Fasting helps us to 
remember that we are dust and to dust we shall return, and also that man may not live by bread alone 
but by every word that comes from the mouth of God.  In centuries past the Lenten fast included 
abstaining from any rich or fatty foods… hence the name “Fat Tuesday”.  This is why we celebrate 
with our pancake supper!     
 

Please join us! 
 

Please rsvp to mmcevoy33@aol.com 
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Pancake Supper 
Tuesday, March 1st  

at  7pm 

SHROVE TUESDAY PANCAKE SUPPER 
 



 
Once again, we are enjoying a tradition from the Orthodox Church called “Forgiveness Sunday.” We will 
emphasize forgiveness on Sunday, March 6 including saying “I forgive you” in the passing of the Peace. 
Bring a friend!  
 
 
 

               
                          
     
 
 
     
     Be still and know that I am God!  

                              (Psalm 46:10) 
 

Come join us in six Thursdays of Centering Prayer via Zoom.  
God is inviting us to enter an intimate relationship with Him through the quietness of prayer. In Centering 
Prayer, we will experience God’s presence. Centering Prayer emphasizes prayer as a personal relationship 
with God and as movement beyond conversation with Christ to communion with Christ.  
 
Come join us for 20 minutes in the quietness of prayer, finding our deepest center, awaking the profound 
depths of our being in the presence of God, who is the Source of our being and of our life. Please join us 
anytime in this prayer of the heart from March 3 to April 7, from 7:30 to 8:15 p.m.  
     RSVP to Deacon Nancy Sigler, at  nls11@optonline.net  
 
 

 
The Spring Fest planned for April is postponed until September 24 and will once again be called the Fall 
Fun Fest. Please save the date.  
 
This community event will be held in the parking lot from 12-3 pm and feature the Bubble Bus, and 
games and activities for the whole family. It will be an opportunity to show our neighbors what our 
church has to offer with information tables about our different ministries and to invite back members who 
have participated virtually during the pandemic. We hope our partners Boy Scout Troop 11 and the Pre-
School learning center will join us too. We will hold a Food Drive for HOPE and are hoping to invite 
some of the Afghan refugees that Hearts and Homes for Refugees has helped.  
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FORGIVENESS SUNDAY - We need forgiveness 

SPRING FEST POSTPONED 



 

 
Members of the Church Council (also known as Congregation Council), as well as newly elected Officers 
of the Council, were installed by Pastor Damrow on Sunday, February 20, 2022 during the Worship 
Service. 
 
Congratulations to new and returning members. Council members are elected by the congregation and 
serve a three-year term and are re-electable for a second term. Officers are elected by the Church Council 
and serve one-year terms and are re-electable. 

Jennifer Archer    Joy Mitchell   
Elizabeth Brent    Walter Mitze - Vice President 
Lisa Connors    Ed O’Garro - President  
Thomas Constabile   Steve Olsen - Treasurer 
Traci Daniele - Financial Secretary Deacon Nancy Sigler 
Karen Fontecchio   Melbourne Taylor 
Walter Glatz    Richard Tobin 
Martha Johnson    Denise Tolles 
Melissa McEvoy-Secretary  Julia Ungewitter 
 

 
The term contribution of record means that at least one contribution of any amount by a person has been 
identified and has been recorded by the Financial Secretary to that person’s envelope number or name. It 
is so important, when using an envelope especially, that you put your first and last name on the envelope. 
Cash donations definitely need your whole name to be donations of record. 
 
This is one of two minimum requirements in order to be kept as an active member of St. Luke’s. The 
other requirement is to receive Holy Communion at least once a year. 
 
 

 
All are welcome on Wednesday mornings at 10 am to Zoom into 
Morning Prayer Group. Sometimes we have two people, sometimes it’s 
five, but no matter how small the number we know the Lord is in our 
midst. It is a quiet, peaceful way to start the day. Join us as we pray for 
the St. Luke’s family, and the world. If you have a prayer request, 
please contact Elizabeth.lizzieb718@gmail.com. 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO THE NEW CHURCH COUNCIL 
 

WHAT DOES “A RECORD OF CONTRIBUTION” MEAN? 
 

WEDNESDAY MORNING PRAYER GROUP 



 
The Spring season is upon us and we are so grateful.  Just a few more weeks thanks to that darn 
groundhog!  Soon enough we will be celebrating Lent, Easter and the great outdoors.   
 
We will kick off the Lent Season with our Annual Pancake Supper, Tuesday, March 1st at 7pm.  Please 
rsvp to Dawn.   
 
 
April 22-24 is our Annual Women’s retreat to Koinonia… 
please consider joining us.  It is a very special time that we 
share with fabulous ladies in a beautiful place.     
 
 
Thank you for your support of the Souperbowl.  We collected over $1250 for ELCA World Hunger!  
Thank you to the Sunday School for facilitating.   
 
Thank you to all that attended the Annual Meeting on Feb 13th and welcome to our newly elected church 
council and officers.  
 
May 14th we will hold our Annual Spring Sale.  We need as much help as we can get for set up on 
Thursday and Friday nights as well as working Saturday and packing up Sunday.  Please donate to the 

Raffle table.  We make at least 1/3 of our profit from the raffles and need your 
support.  Please see the flyer elsewhere in this newsletter and share the flyer 
and date with your friends, family and contacts.  We plan on bringing back 
the café this May so come to shop and stay to have a bite to eat.  We will have 
a signup sheet at coffee hour and you can email or reach out to Pat or Dawn.   
 
SAVE THE DATE –  
 Pastor’s Retirement celebration – Sunday, June 12, 2022.   
More information to follow. 
 

If you are on Facebook, please join our page. “St. Luke’s New Rochelle” and visit our Website at 
SLNR.org.  
 
While our committee has successfully managed to retain an active membership, we continue to recruit in 
the name of St. Luke's Fellowship all those with the time and talents to support our mission of unity and 
oneness in Christ. Our church is an amazing family because we are all part of it. Thank you for your 
continued support and dedication! Please let us know if there is anything we can do for you.  
 
Yours In Christ  
Pat Damrow and Dawn McEvoy  
 

   

WELCOME TO THE LENTEN SEASON                
from the Fellowship Committee 
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Members of St. Luke’s will gather in the kitchen on Sunday, 
March 20th for the next Hope Cook. 
 
As always ---- all are welcome! Many hands make light work! 

 
 

 
Happy Spring, Happy St. Patrick’s Day and Happy Lent! 
March is such a special time of year… the weather gets warmer, then colder.  The Winter ends and Spring 
begins… we have Shrove Tuesday (Pancake Supper), then Fast for Lent… we start planning for Easter 
and the Resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ!!!  
 

This past month 
we raised $1250+ 
dollars the ELCA 
World Hunger -
thanks to your 
contributions for 
SOUPerbowl 
Sunday.  Thank 
you, Olivia, 
Tommy and Jacob 
for helping with 

         the prayer cards and soup pots!   
 
We will celebrate Shrove Tuesday on March 1st 7pm.  PLEASE join us!   
Wednesday is Ash Wednesday at 8pm.  The Sunday School is hosting the Vespers Service on 
Wednesday, March 9th.  Please let me know if anyone would like to volunteer.  Would love to have our 
Sunday School present.  Vespers begins at 7:30.   
 
We will start to plan and get ready for Easter.  As we will not have a bake sale this Easter Sunday, we will 
have an Easter egg hunt for the children!!!  
 
We hope your children come to Sunday School. . . we miss them.  We will continue to send weekly 
lessons by email as well.  Please continue to support the Sunday School with your contributions, if you 
cannot make it in person, you can mail them into church, and mark St. Luke’s Sunday School.  
 
God Bless you and your families….  
Dawn, Jen, Vicky, Shari, Melissa, Jacob, Karen and Traci 
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COOKING FOR HOPE 

FROM THE SUNDAY SCHOOL & YOUTH GROUP 
 



 
After moving into their Queens apartment in late January Navid, an Afghan refugee, sent a wish list of 
items his family still needed to Hearts and Homes for Refugees. Melissa Roddy, household coordinator 
for the nonprofit group, shared the list with St. Luke’s to see 
if we could source more items. Our thanks to those who sent 
Navid’s family a wall clock, shopping cart, toaster and a 
sewing machine. 
 
Susanne Kuligowski was able to source two sewing machines 
by reaching out through social media. The first was delivered 
to Navid by Melissa Roddy and the second was checked out 
by Martha and Peter Johnson to make sure it worked. 
Thankfully the Johnsons solved the problem and found that 
the battery needed charging. This machine will go to the next 
Afghan family to arrive, along with linens, towels, kitchen 
goods and baby items previously donated by St. Luke’s. 
 
Our thanks to everyone who contributed their time, in kind donations and cash. St. Luke’s received a total 
of $850 in monetary donations that purchased new items including mattresses, an iron, and a highchair. It 
also paid for the two-day rental of a truck, and two young men from Task Rabbit who unloaded the truck 
and moved in the furniture.  
 
There are several more Afghan families expected to arrive this summer including a family of eight. Please 
contact Elizabeth Brent if you wish to learn more about how you can help or if you wish to join the Social 
Ministry committee.  
Elizabeth.lizzieb718@gmail.com. 
 
 

 
Sharing God’s love and welcoming newcomers into our church family is the responsibility of every 
member. The past two years have made this very difficult. Like so many other aspects of our lives, we 
have turned to technology and social media to expand our outreach.  
 

 
Please join the St. Luke’s New Rochelle, NY page on Facebook and then 
invite your friends and family to join as well. When you see our posts, 
don’t just like them but also share them to your own FB page. That’s how 
social media works!  
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UPDATE FROM OUR SOCIAL MINISTRY COMMITTEE 
 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH 



 
 

 
 

In honor of our 150th Anniversary we are adding to our beautiful Meditation Garden.  For 
those we have loved and lost, for the milestones we have cherished, what better way to 

memorialize them.   Add your lasting memory!  To place your order, please use the form 
below:  

 

In Honor of  

Janie Smith  

    First Holy Communion 
      

 

 
In Memory of  

Grandma  
Grandpa  

Rest In Peace  
We love and miss you 

Today and Always  
 

                       “4x8” Brick 3 Lines $100  
                                    “8x8” Brick 6 Lines $250  
 Mini Bricks are available-exact replicas of larger bricks WITH purchase only. Cost $25 each.  Approx 
size 1 ½”x3”  
  
Brick 4”x8” (3 lines – 20 characters and spaces per line)  

                                        
                                        
                                        

  
Brick 8”x8” (6 lines – 20 characters and spaces per line)  
  
                                        
                                        
                                        
                                        
                                        
                                        

  
To order additional bricks, please make additional copies of this flyer.  

            (cont’d on next page) 
    
 
 

   
 

Meditation Garden   

BUY A BRICK  
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Your Name ________________________________________________   
Phone _____________________________ Email_________________________________  
Address __________________________________________________     
City ______________________________     State________________________  
Zip _________________  
           
 

   # ______ 4”x8” Brick(s) @ $100 = ______________                #_______ 8”x8” Brick(s) @$250 
=______________  
    #______ Mini Brick(s) @$25 = ______________    TOTAL ENCLOSED = $_________  
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ALL PURCHASES AND DONATIONS ARE TAX DEDUCTIBLE.  Please make checks payable to St. Luke’s 
Lutheran Church and mail or deliver this form with your check to: St. Luke’s Church, 95 Eastchester 
Road, New Rochelle, NY 10801  

If you have any questions, please contact Dawn McEvoy at 347-604-3969 or email 
mmcevoy33@aol.com Thank you for your support!!!  

 
 
 

 
St. Luke’s Book Club has been meeting monthly via Zoom throughout the pandemic.  We met in 
February and discussed Amor Towles book The Lincoln Highway.  If you haven’t already read it, it’s a 
very intriguing story. Our thanks to Martha Johnson for so ably leading the discussion. 
 
We’ll be meeting next on Thursday, March 17th.  (We moved to 
Thursday so anyone who wishes to participate in Lenten Vespers on 
Wednesdays can do so).  Our March book selection is Flight Portfolio 
by Julie Orringer.  It is based on the story of Varian Fry, who with a 
group of like-minded New Yorkers living in France amid the chaos of 
WWII, formed the Emergency Rescue Committee to help artists and 
writers escape the Nazis.  Pat Fredericks will be leading the discussion.  
 
In April we will meet on Thursday, April 21st to discuss The Nightwatchman by Louise Erdrich.  Karen 
Nurmi will be leading the group. 
 
Everyone is most welcome to join us!  
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BOOK CLUB CORNER 



 

 
 

- 11 - 



 
In Our Prayers this month are those in our Sunday 
prayers, undergoing further tests, treatment, healing,  
or hospitalized, especially Marva Montalvo and Ernest 
Wallace, and the grieving, especially Joy Mitchell and 
family upon the passing of Joy’s mother-in-law, Perline 
Mitchell. 
 
 

 
Birthdays 

 
  3/1 Glen Tippett     3/14 Jacob Kuligowski 
  3/2 Catherine O'Rourke    3/15 Edmond O'Garro 
  3/3 Melissa McEvoy     Steven Olsen 
   Russell Norris     3/17 Amy Amato-Bromberg 
   Jeannette Carlson    3/18 Daniel Brisson 
   Fernita Ross      Ethan Samreth 
  3/6 Nancy Sigler     3/19  Zachary Carter 
   Joseph Triolo     3/21 Lydia Bersito 
  3/7 Jack Finegan     3/23 Scott Fredericks 
  3/9 Barbara Klemenn    3/24 Lori Walker 
  3/10 Adam Brent     3/26 Marissa Wirak 
  3/11 Mark Fontecchio    3/27 Stacey Haymon 
   Diane Sammons     Donna Elmer 
  3/13 Grace O'Rourke    3/28 Patricia Damrow 

3/30  Sonia Schlupp 
 
 

Anniversaries 
 
     3/1 Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Lucy 
     3/25 Lynda & Anthony Pasqua 
     3/30  Jack & Barbara McLaughlin 
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AROUND THE PARISH 
 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 



St. Luke’s Lutheran Church – March 2022 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

All Sundays 
9a-Sr. Choir Rehearsal 
10a-Choir 
10a-Sunday School  

  1 Shrove Tuesday  
 
7p-Pancake Supper 

2 Ash Wednesday 
9:30a-Clergy Pericope 
Study 
10a-Prayer Group 
8p-Ash Wednesday 
Service 
8p-Sr. Choir 

3 
7:30p-Confirmation 
Class 
7:30p-Centering Prayer 

4 
7:15p-Boy Scouts 

5 
9:30a-A.A. Men’s Group 

6 
10a-Eucharist 
11a-Coffee Hour 
12p-Adult Ed. “Psalms” 

7 8 
7:30p-Church Council 
Mtg. 
  

9 
9:30p-Clergy Pericope 
Study 
10a-Prayer Group 
7:30p-Lenten Vespers 

10 
7:30p-Confirmation 
Class 
7:30p-Centering Prayer 

11 
7:15p-Boy Scouts 

12 
9:30a-A.A. Men’s Group 
Turn clocks ahead 1 
hour. 

13 
10a-Eucharist 
11a-Coffee Hour 
12p-Adult Ed. “Psalms” 
  
  
Daylight Saving Time 
Begins 

14 15 
7p-Worship & Music 

16 
9:30p-Clergy Pericope 
Study 
10a-Prayer Group 
7:30p-Lenten Vespers 

17 
7p-St. Luke’s Book 
Club 
7:30p-Confirmation 
Class 
7:30p-Centering Prayer  

18 
7:15p-Boy Scouts 

19 
9:30a-A.A. Men’s Group 

20 
10a-Eucharist 
11a-Coffee Hour 
11a-Cooking for HOPE 
12p-Adult Ed. “Psalms” 

21 
HOPE Food Pickup 

22 23 
9:30p-Clergy Pericope 
Study 
10a-Prayer Group 
7:30p-Lenten Vespers 

24 
7:30p-Confirmation 
Class 
7:30p-Centering Prayer 

25 
7:15p-Boy Scouts 

26 
9:30a-A.A. Men’s Group 

27 
10a-Eucharist 
11:a-Coffee Hour 
12p-Adult Ed. “Psalms” 

28 29 30 
9:30p-Clergy Pericope 
Study 
10a-Prayer Group 
7:30p-Lenten Vespers 

31 
7:30p-Confirmation 
Class 
7:30p-Centering Prayer 
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Patrons are those who wish to make a gift to help support the publication of St. 
Luke's Voice. 
 
To become a patron, just make a contribution of $25.00 send to St. Luke's 
Lutheran Church, 95 Eastchester Rd., New Rochelle, NY 10801.   
Please designate the gift toward "Patron of Newsletter". 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   
 

  

Thank you to the Patrons of St. Luke's Voice – 2022 
Jennifer Archer Nancy Sigler
Bob Maresca Madeline Tappert
Art Rankis Ernest & Rosalind Wallace 
Aija Sears Lilian Warren




